## Chairmans Report APM 2022

Just a quick recap on what the parish council has done over the last 12 months:-

Firstly is Speed watch, we now have 5 Different locations where we can monitor the speed in the village

We also now have 3 speed devices in the village with 2 more hopefully coming soon, 1 in Sandy lane and 1 in church lane.

I would like to say a Big thank you to Gordon Musson for helping me install the speed device on Norwich road and being a very keen member on speed watch

A big thank you to the wombles who keep parts of the viiage free from litter, they do a lovely job and do it for the love of the village and not payment.

I would like to say Thank you to our odd job man Norman Jelly who does many different jobs a round the Village.

I would like to say thank you to Gilly and Mark Sillet for keeping the inner village free from Litter

We now have our own play area in Kirby rise, a big thank you to all the people involved in providing Funds towards this project and Thank you To Highway Assurance for suppling and Erecting the Fencing and 2 Benches.

And at last after many years of having our Picnic site there doing nothing with 2 Previous projects failing, we have managed to agree on 99 year lease with The Barham Picnic Site Community Project witch hopefully will be signed in the near Future.

Finally a Big Thank you to all the Parish Councillors for there support and the time over the last 12 months , without you Guys we wouldn't have a Council , also a big thank you to Jeremy Lea for all his help and support especially Financial matters Also thank you to our District and County councillors for their reports and attending our meetings.

And to Finish off

A Big thank you to our Vice chair Lady Frances and our Clerk Mel for the support and advice you both have given me over the last 12 months without you guys I wouldn't od Done it so

Thank you Both
That concludes my report